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 Enrollment  for  fall 2016 
Our enrollment count as of September 7, 2016, was at 147 students. 
 

 Cross Country’s Opening Meet 
The JH cross country teams ran for their first meet on September 3rd at Borger. Our girls 
placed 7th overall with Kaitlynn Hernandez placing 5th. The JH boys placed 10th overall, 
but we didn’t have any medalists at this meet. 
 
 

 Homecoming Dance 
The NJHS sponsored a homecoming dance after the football game on Friday, September 
2nd. It lasted until 11:45, and $445 was raised to boost their activity fund. We were 
pleased with that amount considering that the dance was held for only one hour and 
fifteen minutes. 
 
 

 Student Council Elections Set 
We had student council elections for 5th/6th graders on September 8th. The candidates  
put up their campaign posters in the hallways. A President, Vice-President, and five 
representatives from each grade were elected. Results of the election were not 
determined at the time of this report. Student council raises funds for various 
organizations in the community and the Panhandle area. 
 
 

 First JH Pep Rally and Home Game 
The first JH Pep Rally will be at 3:00 P.M. on September 22nd in our middle school gym. 
The 7th & 8th grade football teams will be playing against Vega that evening with the first 
game starting at 5:00.  
 
 


